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Columbine Area Preschool
Registration Information for 

the 2013/14 School Year
	 Columbine Area Preschool (Jefferson 
County Public Schools) located at 5977 
W. Elmhurst Ave. Littleton CO 80128 will 
accept registrations for August 2013 at the 
preschool, and will continue as long as space 
is available. We offer two, three, and four-day 
programs of active learning in a developmen-
tally appropriate environment for children 
ages 3 to 5. We offer 2.5 or 3 hour ses-
sions. Our curriculum, “Tools of the Mind” 
is endorsed by Jefferson County Schools. 
Colorado Preschool Program scholarships 
are available for those families who qualify. 
When you come to register, please bring 
a copy of your child’s birth certificate and 
immunization record. You are welcome to 
visit any time. For information and directions 
to Columbine Area Preschool, call Kelly 
Kennelly at 303-979-5230.
 

Don’t Skip Your 
Workout: Brain Health

	 Exercise is good for your body, of course. 
But it may keep your brain healthy as well, 
especially as you grow older.
	 A study of more than 600 older people 
(average age 74) found that those who exer-
cised three or more times a week for 30 
minutes at a time were about 40 percent less 
likely to develop vascular dementia (associ-
ated with reduced flow of blood to the brain) 
than those who weren’t as physically active. 
	 Exercise didn’t appear to have any impact 
on the subjects’ risk of Alzheimer’s disease, 
which is just one specific form of dementia, 
but those who did work out were generally 
less likely to develop difficulties with their 
thought processes. 
	 It’s a win/win situation, researchers say. 
Not only will regular exercise help you feel 
better as you age, but it may increase your 
chances of enjoying a long life with all your 
faculties intact.

More Westridge Students Complete Judy 
Susman’s 30-Book Challenge!

	 Judy Susman says congratulations to Brandon LaGuardia, Katie Eckhardt and 
Charlie Eckhardt. Brandon, Katie and Charlie recently completed the required 30 
books and received free gift cards for their effort. Judy believes that reading is vital, so 
she encourages kids to get involved in this program. To date, 171 rewards have been 
earned by Westridge students and Judy has donated $3,600 to the school to benefit 
literacy and technology. If you need a reading card or more information, contact Judy 
directly by calling 303.570.5109 or emailing her at Judy@JudySusman.com. 

A Hard Look at School Safety
	 The shocking and senseless murder of twenty students 
and six adults at Sandy Hook Elementary in Connecticut 
is a painful reminder that schools are not always the safe 
havens we expect them to be. The incident has caused us 
all to ask again, how can we improve school safety when 
resources are limited?
 	 The 1999 attack on Columbine High School was a 
watershed event that forced changes in law enforcement 
tactics and school security procedures. Today, our depu-
ties have more information (school layouts, school proce-
dures), equipment (computers, rifles, inter-agency radios) 
and training (incident management system, rapid and 
immediate deployment, mass evacuations). The Sheriff’s 
Office works together with school administrators and 
district officials to coordinate crisis plans and provide school security audits. The 
Safe2Tell program urges students to call in anonymous tips about threats, bullying 
or suspicious activity.
 	 While school safety has come a long way in the last thirteen years, there is still 
work to be done. There is no simple answer to school safety when each school is 
different. But one of the simplest and most critical ways to ensure safety is for the 
schools to have a crisis plan, and to practice it. Lockdown and evacuation drills are 
now mandated by the school district, and not only do we participate, but we help 
develop and implement the drills. 
The role of the school resource officer (SRO)
	 Ten school resource officers cover 56 public schools and 6 charter schools in 
unincorporated Jefferson County. The many schools generate a steady load of calls 
for service – everything from assaults to parking violations. SROs handle these 
calls. SROs are also part-time educators, and often teach classes on topics such as 
drugs, sexting, bullying, diversity and the Safe2Tell program. Additionally, SROs 
function as counselors for students who are making bad choices, committing crimes 
or exhibiting unsafe behavior.
 	 All SROs work hard to keep up with interviews, reports, school checks, parent 
contacts and more. Neither they, nor the patrol deputies on the road, can stand guard 
at our schools’ front doors. In the case of an emergency, we must rely on prepara-
tion, good crisis planning, good communication and a swift and effective response.
 	 All SROs were trained this summer in the single officer response to active  
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2013 Westridge Homeowners Association Dues
Due January 1st, 2013 

Name: ___________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

Phone (optional) (_______) ________ – ________________

Make $25 check payable to:
     WHOA (Westridge Homeowners Association)
     P.O. Box 621172  •  Littleton CO 80162-1172

Join us today! Make your voice HEARD!

Westridge Homeowners Association
PO Box 621172, Littleton, CO 80162-1172.

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Westridge/home
If you would like to volunteer, be a member of 

or form a committee, please contact a board member!

Board of Directors
VACANT, President
Cathy Pimm, Treasurer......................................................303-973-4624
VACANT, Secretary
Chuck Sellers, Board Member
Kathie Barrett, Board Member..........................................303-979-3913

Committees
NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Doyle James ...................303-973-9458
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH: Jeff Williams. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 303-904-7315
			   303-507-6549Websites
Westridge Homeowners Association:
	 www.neighborhoodlink.com/Westridge/home
	 (includes: calendar of events & homeowner covenants)
COHOPE: www.cohopejeffco.com  
Advertising: www.ColoradoLasertype.com  

The Westridge News & Views is published monthly by the 
Westridge Homeowners Association, a non-profit homeown-
ers association. The HOA mailing address is PO Box 621172, 
Littleton, CO 80162-1172.

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 12th of the month before 
the next month’s issue. Please email news articles to the editor  
at dwjamess@centurylink.net. No endorsement of any product 
or service is implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. 

Advertising
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th of the month for the 
next month’s issue, except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.   

To place an ad, call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499.
Email: getinfo@coloradolasertype.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to www.
ColoradoLasertype.com 

and click on the “Advertising Rates” link.
Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute 

a recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are 
those of the individual authors and not of the Board of Directors of your asso-
ciation or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to 
provide any professional service or opinion through this publication.

American Heart Month
	 Heart disease kills approximately 630,000 Americans each 
year and is the leading cause of death for both men and women. 
February has been celebrated as American Heart Month since 
1963 to urge Americans to live a healthy lifestyle and join the 
battle against heart disease.

Ralph’s Affordable 
Plumbing & Drain Cleaning
Residential & Commercial
Family owned and operated
Over 30 years experience
Bonded & Insured • Reasonable Prices
Free Phone Estimates • Senior Discounts

303-935-1753 Office | 720-275-4020 Cell

Drain Cleaning • Sump Pumps • Toilets • Sinks • Garbage Disposals • Water Heater Installation
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Honesty, Integrity and Professionalism
Call me for your FREE market analysis

Jamie LaNear
Broker Associate

Ofc:  303-980-7850
Cell: 303-917-1948

jamielanear@remax.net

• Westridge Homeowner
• Westridge Elementary parent
• Licensed Realtor since 2003
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The Plush Poodle. All breeds dog and cat 
grooming. 16 years exper. Near Kipling and 
Belleview. Call Lydia 720-422-2971.

OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Get it 
done now! Free Est. Rob: 303-986-8198

Aminals Petsitting Service: Pet sitting 
(in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. 
Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

Expert Furnace Repair and Install. Free 
est. Mention ad for discount 720-299-7782.

Air duct cleaning and chimney cleaning 
for your home. 720-299-7782.

Gentle Yoga for pain. Private or Group. 
Annette 303-932-1944 or findyouredge.net

Drywall - Basement - Reconstruction, etc.  
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

Pest Control. From Spiders to Raccoons. 
Afford. & Humane. Lic.& Ins. Free est. All 
Mt States Pest Control 720.318.5133

Pregnant? Birth Doula, Chilbirth Ed, Infant 
CPR, more. Hospital or Home Birth, www.
abundantmothering.com 720.422.4214

Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free 
est., ins., 30 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514 [10]

Lower energy bills. Insulate your home 
today. 20% xcel rebate, 303-229-8598 BBB

Warning – you are drinking antibiotics! 
(DW 2012 Water Quality Report) Water 
is essential to you & your family’s health, 
well-being & life.  Ensure the quality of the 
water your family drinks. Let us show you 
the Water Purification System we use. For 
info call Pat @ 303-948-9681

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

American Sprinkler and Landscape. 
asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow 
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter  & 
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small 
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, 
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, 
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. 
Call A+ for fast, professional service every 
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit 
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. 
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2013. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@colorado 
lasertype.com to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype. 
com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue 
(i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Teen Services
To add your teen’s name, please email Colorado Lasertype at getinfo@colorado 
lasertype.com and leave the following information: the neighborhood you 
live in, your age, phone number and the categories you would like included. 
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting; (*) Red Cross Cert for CPR; (L) Lawn care;  
(S) Snow removal; (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 

the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

	 Palmer P. (female)	 16	 B*/P	 303-990-4765

	 Devin C.	 15	 P/L/S	 303-972-4478

	 Justine C.	 17	 B/P/L/S	 303-904-2576

	 Aaron C.	 14	 B/P/L/S	 303-904-2576

	 Corinne D.	 18	 B*/P/L	 720-981-5021

	 Alyssa D.	 17	 P/S	 720-981-5021

	 Tessa F.	 18	 B*/P	 303-842-5453

	 Colton P.	 16	 B/P/L/S	 303-972-4478

	 Nick R.	 16	 B/P/L/S	 303-888-0827

shooter tactics by Sergeant A.J. DeAndrea of the National 
Tactical Officer’s Association. The knowledge gained from this 
training includes the hierarchy of needs. As such, SROs place 
themselves in harm’s way to protect the citizens they serve, the 
victims and bystanders.
Review, revise and improve
	 Each example of school violence we see in the news is differ-
ent than the ones that came before. In the wake of Sandy Hook, 
we have yet another perspective to bring to the table as we review 
current school safety methods.
 	 Lessons learned from training exercises and real-life incidents 
like Platte Canyon inform ongoing crisis planning. The Standard 
Response Protocol (SRP) was created in 2009 by the “I Love 
U Guys” Foundation. The SRP has been presented at hundreds 
of events, conferences and venues. The premise is simple-there 
are four specific actions that can be performed during an inci-
dent: Lockout, Lockdown, Evacuate and Shelter. This classroom 
response has been adopted by Jefferson County Schools. Mindful 
of the events at Sandy Hook, we are bringing renewed vigor to 
our meetings with school officials as together we review, revise 
and improve safety plans and procedures.
What parents can do
	 Communicate with your children, and with their schools. Find 
out what safety plans are in place at your child’s school, such as 
procedures for visitors. No matter how old they are, talk to your 
children about personal safety. Be sure they know how to report 
strangers at their school, and what kinds of concerns merit telling 
a teacher or SRO. Also, make a plan in case of an emergency; 
if your child’s school is in lockdown, you won’t be able to pick 
them up, so let them know how to get in touch with you.
Resources
	 The Sheriff’s Office offers the 24-hour Safe2Tell hotline: 
1-877-542-7233.

— Sheriff Ted Mink

Columbine Library News
 	 AARP begins tax help on Wednesday, Feb. 6th from 12:30 
to 3:30. This income tax assistance runs each consecutive 
Wednesday afternoon through April 10th.
 	 Computer Classes on the eTrain in the library’s parking lot:
	 Friday, Feb. 1st, 10 – 12	 Microsoft Word Basics
	 Friday, Feb. 8th, 10 – 12	 Microsoft Excel Basics
	 Friday, Feb. 15th, 10 – 12	 Social Networking Basics 
			   (Facebook, Twitter, LinkedIN)
	 Friday, Feb. 22nd, 10 – 12	 Managing Your Digital Camera 
			   Photos Online
	 Monday, Feb. 25th, 1 pm	 Downloading library eBooks 
			   to Your Device
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Colorado Lasertype
7142 W. Morraine Dr.
Littleton, CO 80128
303-979-7499
getinfo@coloradolasertype.com
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White or Pastel vs. Astrobrite	 1-500	 501-999	 1000+
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	 2 sides 	 10.0¢ / 10.5¢	 9.0¢ / 9.5¢	 8.0¢ / 8.5¢

Call us to ask about our reasonable rates!
	 •	Business Cards	 • 	Newsletter design & publications 

	 • 	Advertisements		  for businesses, Hoa’s, 

	 • 	Flyers		  & other organizations

We also do black and white printing.

303-979-7499
www.ColoradoLasertype.com 

We can design 
 your ad for you!

L asertype
C olorado
Your neighborhood 
newsletter publisher

Happy Valentine’s Day: Some Fun Facts
	 Sixty-two percent of Americans celebrate Valentine’s 
Day. How do they observe it? Take a look at these statistics:
	 • 	 Chocolate. Americans buy 58 million pounds of 

chocolate during the week of Valentine’s Day, 
spending $448 million.

	 • 	 Cards. We buy about 150 million “Will you be my 
Valentine?” cards each year.

	 • 	 Gifts. Men spend an average of $150 on cards and 
gifts; women spend an average of $74.

	 • 	 Flowers. Twenty-three percent of us buy flowers or 
plants as Valentine’s Day gifts: 61 percent of these 
buyers are men, and 39 percent are women. The top 
choice? A mixed bouquet, followed by red roses.

	 • 	 Champagne. Americans buy 174,000 gallons of 
sparkling wine through Valentine’s week, worth 
about $8.6 million.

Is Your Loss of Temper Something Serious?
	 Everyone gets angry from time to time. If you (or someone close 
to you) regularly erupt with rage, though, you may be dealing with 
“intermittent explosive disorder,” commonly associated with inci-
dents of road rage or domestic abuse. 
	 According to a report from Mayo Clinic, these explosive outbursts 
usually last 30 minutes or less, and they can result in verbal assaults, 
destruction of property, and even physical injury to the sufferer or 
those nearby. Weeks or months may pass between incidents. 
	 The causes of the disorder aren’t known, but doctors believe it’s 
related to several factors: environmental (exposure to violent or abu-
sive behavior at an early age), genetic (the disorder may be passed 
from parent to children), and chemical (problems in the brain’s pro-
cessing of serotonin). Additional risk factors include a history of sub-
stance abuse or physical abuse, age (it’s most common in teenagers 
and people in their early 20s), and gender (men are more likely than 
women to be diagnosed). 
	 Treatment usually consists of a combination of medication and 
cognitive behavioral therapy. Talk with your physician if explosive 
outbursts are a concern to you or your loved ones.


